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Important Dates St Mary’s
Primary School

Kalgoorlie

THE LINK

Friday 11th April
Last day of Term

Monday 28th April 
Pupil - Free day 

Tuesday 29th April
First day of Term 2

Friday 2nd May
P&F Colour Run

Friday 9th May
Mother’s Day Breakfast
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL
Dear Parents and Caregivers,

What a wonderful re-enactment of the Stations of the Cross we saw this morning. The children were
very reverent. It was a solemn event, celebrated in a prayerful manner focussing on what Easter means
to us as a Catholic School Community.  Thank you to the parents who joined with us this morning. Well
done Mrs Coyle, Mrs Sullivan and Mrs Poasa for preparing the children so well.

A huge congratulations to Mrs Pyke and the Interschool Swimming Team. The children swam like
champions and ended up coming a creditable third in the Interschool Carnival. Congratulations to Beau
Simpson who won Champion Boy for Year Four. Thank you to the teachers who helped with before
school training and to Mrs Buchanan who assisted on the day.  
 
Thank you to all the parents who have attended an interview with their child’s teacher. These important
conversations are vital for the continued support of your child’s learning. Thank you also to our
dedicated teachers who have given up their time to meet with the parents before and after school.  
 
Congratulations to the winners of the Easter Egg Raffles in all classes. The P&F and their helpers have
done an amazing job, co-ordinated by the President Chantelle Pryer. Thank you to the School
Community for donating the eggs. Money raised through the Raffle will go towards resurfacing the
basketball courts.  
Our P&F continue to work tirelessly to raise money and provide fun experiences for everyone’s benefit.
They have planned a Colour Run for the students on May 2. Please follow the instructions on the
information sheet to enable family and friends to donate towards our basketball courts. We are
endeavouring to get this project completed in one of our holiday periods this year.
 
The children enjoyed their Easter themed colourful Free Dress Day. Some of the money raised will go
to Caritas for their Project Compassion to assist in the wonderful work they do in some of the poorest
countries in the world. For more information about Caritas go to www.caritas.org.au The remaining
money will begin our Pastoral Care fundraising to enable us to purchase blankets for the needy in our
community. 

Places are filling fast for Kindy in 2026. If you have a child born between the 1/7/21-30/6/22 they are
eligible for our Kindy program. Please collect an enrolment pack. We also are collecting expressions of
interest for Pre-Kindy. If you have a child born between 1/7/22-30/6/23 they will be eligible for pre-
kindy. We will be enrolling these children in Term Three. 
 
The Office will be closed over the school holidays re-opening on the 28 April.  A reminder that all
children need to be in their Winter School Uniform for Term Two. Term Two begins on Tuesday 29
April.  
 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a very happy Easter. The chance to rest and
gather with friends and family members is a cherished opportunity. The spirit of Easter is all about
hope, love, renewal and joyful living. May you have a blessed day. Also, whatever your plans are for the
holidays, stay safe and well. Please take care on the roads if you are travelling.  

God Bless,
Elizabeth Browner
Principal

http://www.caritas.org.au/


Gospel 
Listen to the words of the Holy Gospel

according to Luke 19:28, 29-38

Jesus went on toward Jerusalem. He sent
two of his disciples on ahead. He told
them, “Go into the next village, where
you will find a young donkey that has

never been ridden. Untie the donkey and
bring it here. If anyone asks why you are
doing that, just say, ‘The Lord needs it.”
They went off and found everything just

as Jesus had said. While they were
untying the donkey, its owners asked,

“Why are you doing that?”
They answered, “The Lord needs it,”

Then they led the donkey to Jesus. They
put some of their clothes on its back and

helped Jesus get on. And as he rode
along, the people spread clothes on the
road in front of him. When Jesus was
starting down the Mount of Olives, his

large crowd of disciples were happy and
praised God because of all the miracles

they had seen.
They shouted, “Blessed is the king who

comes in the name of the Lord! Peace in
heaven and glory to God.”

The Gospel of the Lord

We wish everyone a happy and holy
Easter and a wonderful holiday.

Prayer
Dear Jesus, Lord and Redeemer,
we know that when you entered

the city of Jerusalem
for the last time

you were hailed as a king.
Later the people turned against

you
and forgot all that you had

taught them.
As we prepare to celebrate

Passion Sunday
we remember all that you did

for us.
May we never turn away from

you.
We give praise and glory to your

name
as the Redeemer of our world.

Amen

 

Reading
At Mass on this coming Sunday, palms are blessed, and we hear the reading of
the palms are blessed, and we hear the reading of the passion (this mean the
suffering) of Jesus. So that is why it is called both ‘Passion Sunday’ and ‘Palm

Sunday.’ Carrying branches on the Sunday before Easter unites us with all
people who have ever welcomed Jesus as the Messiah.

e



Financial Matters 

Uniform shop

School Fees have been issued and are 
now due for payment in full.

If you need a payment plan, please return the completed
instalment option form to Linda in the office ASAP

If you have a current  CONCESSION CARD please present
card to the office

applicable discounts can be applied.
 

OPENING HOURS
Monday  2.30pm - 3.00pm
Friday  8.15am - 8.45pm
You can also order online through

QuickCliq, scan the QR code to
register.

Secondhand uniform shop outlet 
Thursday 8.30am - 9.00am
All items are $5 - NO EFTPOS
ALL CLEAN DONATION WELCOME TO RECEPTION



Interschool Swimming

A huge congratulations to Mrs Pyke and the Interschool
Swimming Team. The children swam like champions and
ended up coming a creditable third in the Interschool
Carnival. Congratulations to Beau Simpson who won
Champion Boy for Year Four. Thank you to the teachers who
helped with before school training and to Mrs Buchanan
who assisted on the day. 



Get Ready to get colourful with our Monty’s Colour
& Slime Fun Run!

 
At the beginning of Term 2 we are hosting a Monty’s

Colour&Slime Fun Run for our students and raising funds for the
resurfacing of our Basketball Courts. 

 
Fundraising for our school is easy! Simply go to

www.myprofilepage.com.au and create a profile page to
share around to family and friends to receive online donations.

There are prizes to be earnt and Monty coins to collect!
 

Unlock prizes by simply raising $10, the more donations raised,
the more prizes you can choose from! You can mix and match
prizes or send the donations to one of the six causes available.

 
Happy Fundraising!



KINDY 2026
ENROLMENTS

ARE NOW OPEN!
if your child’s birthday is

between 01/07/2021 -
30/06/2022 then they can

enrol for kindy 2026

Enrolment packs can be collected
from the office.



SCHOOL NOTICE BOARD



SCHOOL NOTICE BOARD

Lost Property 



Parish news



Kalgoorlie Sunday  25th May 2025

Norseman Sunday 28th May 2025

Kambalda Sunday 3rd August 2025 (closest to Feast
of St John Vianney)

Coolgardie Sunday 21st September 2025

Southern Cross Sunday 26th October 2025

Boulder Sunday 2nd November (closest to Feast of
All Hallows').

Parish news
Community Mass 2025



ALL MEETINGS ARE @ 6PM 
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St Mary’s Primary School has a Code of Conduct that applies to
all members of our School Community and all visitors to our
school. It is important that all members of our school
community abide by our Code of Conduct and while we do not
always agree, we resolve our differences appropriately in a
respectful manner. 
 
Elizabeth Browner
Principal

Code of Conduct Statements 
1. You act safely and competently. 
2. You give priority to students’ safety and well-being in all your
behaviour and decision making. 
3. You act in accordance with the values of the Gospel as
defined in the Code of Ethical Conduct. 
4. You conduct yourself in accordance with laws, agreements,
policies and standards relevant to your relationship with the
school community. 
5. You respect the dignity, culture, values and beliefs of each
member of the school community. 
6. You treat personal information about members of the school
community as private and confidential. 
7. You give impartial, honest and accurate information about
the education, safety and well-being of students. 
8. You support all members of the school community in
making informed decisions about students. 
9. You promote and preserve the trust and privilege inherent
in your relationship with all members of the school
community. 
10. You maintain and build on the community’s trust and
confidence in Catholic schools and the Church. 
11. You act reflectively and ethically. 
12. You allow students to have a voice in their education, safety
and well-being.


